

**Minutes of Rudbaxton Community Council**  
**held on**  
**Monday 11<sup>th</sup> February 2019**  
**in the**  
**Meeting Room, Community Hall, Crundale.**  
**at 7.30p.m.**

---

**Present:** N.Davies - Chairman  
A.Lowe – Vice Chairman  
W.Jones  
R.Moffat  
B.Gillinder  
G. Bateman  
S.V.Davies

Cty.Cllr. S. Yelland

A.Bateman-Clerk to the council

**Apologies:** D.Lloyd, A.Devereux, G.Elcock

---

---

**69.18 Minutes of Council Meeting held 14<sup>th</sup> January 2019**

It was proposed by R.Moffat and seconded by A.Lowe that the minutes be approved.

**70.18 Matters Arising**

**-36.17.ii. Footpath - rear of PCC depot Withybush.[DL]**

A new path has been created from the back of the depot. The existing path will have no work done to it until works have been completed.

**-03.18 Review of Withybush Woods Proposals.**

Otter report – has now been completed.  
Time scale of works – there is one available.

38.18 b Footpaths – Boot & Shoe close to Rosemary lane/Rosemary lane to Elm Park.

PCC still in talks with the land owner to acquire the land. Project still ongoing.

53.18 b Dingle lane

WW had visited and inspected, fatty deposits had been found and work has been completed to clear the drain.

60.18 b Flooding to neighbours garden – St Leonards avenue.

Continue to monitor during the inclement weather.

#### 71.18 County Councillor matters

a) Area around Ysgol Caer Elen –Withybush – work has been scheduled during half term week, to put railings around pavements and paint hatchings on road.

b) PCC have written to the contractor of works at Dingle Close asking for an update as to when he might complete the roads and necessary works.  
Clerk to write to HSE cardiff with concerns for safety of residents on the site.

#### 72.18 FINANCE. [Appx 'A' & 'B' ]

##### a. RECEIPTS & PAYMENTS

###### Receipts

###### Payments.

One Voice Wales~course fee	60.00	60.00
<i>ch no: 581</i>		

##### b. One Voice Wales membership

The clerk discussed the figures for membership.

One years membership will run April '19 – April '20

Cost is calculated on the number of dwellings within the council area – 589!

Based on this, membership will be £188, however we are entitled to 50% discount for the first year, therefore making next years membership £94

All members present agreed to go forward and pay the membership.

#### 73.18 PLANNING MATTERS.

###### Applications

NONE

###### Decisions.

**74.18 CORRESPONDENCE.**

15.01.19	Email	PCC	Vacancy of clerk to Merlins Bridge Community Council
16.01.19	Email	Planed	3rd sector Partnership council.....'A time of change'
17.01.19	Email	C.A.B	Impact report. <i>Forwarded to members</i>
05.02.19	Email	Withybush Woods Project	'Update.' <i>emailed to members</i>
11.02.19	Email	PCC	Confirmation of precept

**75.18 Community Association Report.**

Annual inspection of play equipment has taken place, as a result, they have condemned and removed part of the swing frame as it was rotting and deemed unsafe. RCA are looking into funding to replace the swing frame.

**76.18 Other Business****a. Speeding**

AL. Concerns over the speeding in the village. Members discussed traffic calming measures, moving speed limits and possible deterrents, such as fixed speed cameras or even signage saying speed cameras in operation. More frequent visits from speed camera van – do we get any feedback regarding the prosecutions etc resulting from the van being in our area..? It was agreed the clerk would email police headquarters inviting a representative to one of our meetings (possibly march) to answer our questions/concerns. Neighbourhood camera partnership – no PSCO currently managing scheme.

**b. Litter Pick**

SVD. Possibility of litter picks a few times a year and look at involving the whole community. Members also discussed the possibility of more community bins.

**c, Withybush Woods Project**

Community participation –?? friends of withybush woods. Litter pick, tree planting, etc  
Would the community like to be involved...??? maintenance and development. Public meeting at the hall, plan of proposals, gauge a reaction, Peter Howe to attend.  
Great effort being put into the project, it would be nice to support them. All in attendance thought this was a great idea and great initiative. SVD to speak to RCA at next meeting.

**The meeting closed at 8.30pm.**

**The next meeting will be on Monday 11<sup>th</sup> March 2019 , 7;30pm**

**Signed.....**

**Dated: 11<sup>th</sup> March 2019**